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Friday 28th September 

Dear Parents,   
 

òA winner is a dreamer who never gives up."  (Nelson Mandela) 

 

 

At Haddon Dene School, we believe all our children are winners!  We nurture them to 
believe that they can dream big and equip them to persevere and to show resilience when 

facing challenges. 
 

 In Mrs Parpworthõs assembly this week we learned about the importance of perseverance 

and never giving up. There are people throughout history who persevered and never gave up 
despite how difficult it was from Usain Bolt to Robert the Bruce. Hard work, passion and 

determination will always bring satisfaction and rewards.  

 
One of our core values is resilience. We are teaching our children to challenge themselves 

and to not shy away from making mistakes in the process because this is how we learn best. 
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Head Boy and Head Girl update 

 
Miss Hatch has had 2 very important meetings with Kasey and William. They both 

understand their new roles and what is expected from them. This year they will both 
occasionally join Miss Hatch and the Senior Leaders when they conduct school tours. They 

will also be contributing to the school newsletter in a section called ôHeads up with K and 

Wõ. We are sure that you will look forward to reading this!  
 

Both Kasey and William have written statements regarding their election:  

 

Head Girl  
I am absolutely delighted to be chosen as your Head Girl for the next academic year.  I really 

wanted the role and I am so humbled that everybody voted for me.  This has given me an 

immense boost of confidence and to know that you all trust in me.  I have already met with 
Miss Hatch and we have discussed my duties.  I really like helping others so please do not 

hesitate to come and see me if you would like me to act on your behalf.  We are so lucky to 
be in such a wonderful school and I thank you once more for this opportunity. 

 

Head Boy  
Last week was the most nerve wracking time of my life, waiting for the headship roles to be 

announced. I was amazed and shocked when Miss Hatch announced my name.  In fact, I 
am still shaking but I am so proud to be your new Head Boy.  I will do everything I can to be 

the best Head Boy our school has ever had.  Kindness, politeness and respect are all very 
important attributes that I think everybody should demonstrate.  Let's make sure that we are 

all kind and respectful to each other.  I know that together we can make Haddon Dene a 

happy and safe place to be in.  Thank you very much for voting for me and I won't let you 
down. 

 

Heads Up with K and W  
 

In Music this week some of the children were getting very emotional because they were 
singing a song called òcount on meó. We saw people thinking about those they lost. Lacie  

(Yr 6) comforted one of her peers. She was showing ôkindnessõ which is one of our school 
values.  

 

We want to remind everyone that Harvest donations need to be in the office by Tuesday 9th 
October at the latest.  

 

Junior Prep children all need to remember they must be role models to all the younger 
children.  

 
Good luck to Year 6 who are going off to Hindleap next week.  We will have lots of fun. 

 

Remember to keep your cloak rooms tidy this week. 
 

When playing on the green or playground make sure that you respect the equipment and 

tidy away nicely. 
 

Over the next few weeks we will be watching for children demonstrating our school values 
and we will mention you in our newsletter. 
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Baby Gymnastics and Dance  

 
Our nursery children had another fabulous morning learning to slide, roll,  balance & jump in 

Baby Gymnastics with Mrs Crompton & Mrs Dyer. Just as the quote states our children, 
whatever the age never give up, they show true resilience!  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

After a busy Monday morning of baby gymnastics the Little Denes children concentrated 

and joined in happily with baby dance, learning to move like floaty animals and   quick 
animals. What a busy fun day they all had.  

Look what shapes we make! 
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Year 4 Resilience  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Making poo! 

 

This week year 4 had to brave the digestive system and persevere with a very messy, hands-
on experiment where they made ôpooõ. The class had to work in their pairs to break down 

the food and help to pass the food through the various stages using everyday utensils to 
represent different body parts and organs.  

 

The class thoroughly enjoyed this experiment and it was evident in their following lesson 
that they are confident describing the process of the digestive system.  

 

Our Year 4 children not only experience fun experiments in Science but have imagined 
being Roman architects, designing and making a variety of Roman Art ðMosaics. 

 
Over the last couple of weeks, year 4 have designed their own Roman mosaics planning their 

own picture, pattern and layout of the tiles. Today we finally put all the planning together to 

create their mosaics. The class were very excited and engaged with this art topic. They have 
created some very effective designs.  
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Netball Team Perserverence  

 
Congratualtions to our Netball team who played in the Dane Court festival last week. They 

faced all matches with complete determination and resilience!  

Mrs Compton and Mrs Dyer  were very impressed with the team ethos and the show of 

encouragment that they shared amongst one another.  

These attributes displayed are only part of what makes the Haddon Dene children shine out 
in a crowd. Well done everyone!  
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Macmillan Coffee Morning  

 
Thank you to all the parents and 

grandparents who came to our coffee 
morning. There were some delicious 

homemade cakes to choose from. Thank 

you to all those who donated the mouth-
watering and rather scrumptious cakes.  

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
Coastal Learning with Year 5  

 

What sea creatures did Year 5 find in the rock pools? 
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Year 5 had to make an early start on Tuesday in order to catch a low tide at St Margaret's 
Bay. 

This was because their first activity was rock-pooling. They searched over the slippery rocks 

and found an array of sea creatures, including crabs, shellfish, anemones and fish. These the 

children identified using charts and discussed the ecosystem with the instructor from 
Rippledown Environmental Education Centre. 

Before lunch Year 5 used seaweed to create a beach picture of a whale before it was washed 
away by the incoming tide. 

The weather was glorious for the whole day, and so the class was able to enjoy a three mile 
nature ramble through woods and along the cliff top. They stopped to inspect World War 2 

bunkers and defences, and a heard of cows stopped to inspect them! After refreshments 
everyone returned to school in time for 'High 5'. The day was interesting and fun, and we 

hope to return in due course. 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 


